
 
 

 

 

 

28 June 2019 

 

 

 

By email:

 

 

Dear 

 

YOUR OFFICIAL INFORMATION ACT 1982 (OIA) REQUEST 

 

We refer to your email to the Financial Markets Authority (FMA) dated 24 June 2019. You requested the 

following information under the OIA: 

 

Details of any instances where FMA staff have been given gifts by ANZ or its former chief executive David 

Hisco since 2010. What were the gifts and what were they for? 

 

Details of any instances where ANZ or David Hisco has hosted FMA staff at a hospitality function since 2010. 

Where was the event held and what was if for? 

 

We have searched our gifts register and can confirm that the (former) Chief Executive Sean Hughes was 

provided breakfast at the value of $A19 by the ANZ Group Chief Risk Officer on 16 November 2012, prior to 

a stakeholder meeting held in Melbourne. Please note that the FMA’s Gift and Sensitive Expenditure Policy 

requires staff to disclose gifts valued at $NZ50 or more and the amount declared is below this threshold. 

 

There are no other instances of gifts or hospitality provided by ANZ/David Hisco in our records. 

 

If you have any further questions in relation to this matter please contact 

 in the first instance. 

 

Yours sincerely 

Manager, Policy and Governance 
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